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 The chart Todd Nicolet is showing illustrates the expected sharp

growth in high-school graduates until 2026. Then comes a plunge.

An enlightening look
into the future for UNC
By Ned Brooks
Todd Nicolet is the University’s first vice provost for digital and
lifelong learning. Fittingly, when he spoke to the RFA, Nicolet’s
title was the title of his talk: “Digital and Lifelong Learning.”
He divided his Nov. 14 presentation to the Retired Faculty
Association into three parts: trends in higher education, UNC
Chapel Hill’s story and how the
University connects to the trends, and a
look to the future.
Increasingly, Nicolet said, the value of
higher education is being questioned.
Over 90% of admissions officers say we
need to do a better job of explaining
value. A demographic trend is that the
number of high school grads will
increase until 2026 then drop
significantly over the ensuing five years.
This is at a time when the competition
for students is steep: For example, the
nation’s six mega-universities, with strong online enrollments,
average well over 100,000 students each. On the bright side,
workers will be changing jobs quite frequently, creating more
need for training. Educational institutions will  increasingly
serve lifelong learners (the so-called “60-year curriculum”).
East Carolina University, North Carolina State and UNC-
Greeensboro have made major campuswide investment in
digital learning. UNC-Chapel Hill, Nicolet said, has left that
 largely up to its schools. Some parts of campus lacked the
resources to implement programs. That imbalance led to 2017’s
“Extend Carolina” program to reassess the University’s
approach to digital learning. One result: the creation of
Nicolet’s position.
The University is now focused on three goals: extending our
learning opportunities to those who might not otherwise have
access to them; improving the quality of education across the
entire campus, reflecting the new learning imperatives; and
doing  it all in a financially responsible way.
In response to questions, Nicolet said studies show no
difference in quality between digital learning and classroom
learning. The cost of digital education is complex and a
concern, but the University is committed to financially
responsible quality.
As for retirees, “We need to be engaging that population in how
best the University can serve them,” Nicolet said. “Marketing is
not our strength, but we need to engage in attracting good
students to our program.”

Save the date: Feb. 13, 2020
Our next RFA General Meeting will feature  professor Christian
Iliadis of the department of physics and astronomy.  Title of  his
presentation:   “We Are All Made of Stardust.” You can sign up
here for the Feb. 13 general meeting.
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You, and your perspective, matter
As the semester’s pace has picked up, the Executive Committee
of RFA also picked up its pace as we consider changes to better
serve you, and to serve you more effectively. We all have in
common a tie to UNC, and, at the same time, we all have many
different areas of interest.
This type of diversity brings a wealth of expertise and
knowledge that can benefit our organization as well as the
University as a whole. Too often, however, we are unaware of
the accomplishments of our colleagues in retirement. At our
November RFA general meeting, participants were asked to
submit ideas for future programs or projects. One suggestion
was to highlight retired faculty members and their
accomplishments … and taking that suggestion to heart, we
would like to include in each future
newsletter a section highlighting one of
our RFA members. We invite you to
submit a description of your
activities/accomplishments in
retirement … whether that includes
extension of professional/research
activities, new skills or
areas of expertise you have developed,
or volunteer/service activities that you
have found fulfilling. We need you to
step up and become involved with RFA,
and we need input from you regarding how you would like to
see RFA evolve.
 Interim Chancellor Kevin Guskiewicz recently announced his
plan for a new Commission on History, Race, and a Way
Forward. The goal of the commission is to make the campus
safer, more welcoming and inclusive, a priority in the next
phase of the University’s strategic plan. The commission builds
on the work of the History Task Force, expanding the scope to
include community engagement and archival development.
Remembering the past gives direction to the future.
Collectively, RFA members have a unique perspective regarding
changes in the University over time. RFA is currently exploring
possible contributions to archival materials through collection
of oral histories of retired faculty and their experiences and
observations of changes in the University community. If you are
interested in providing your perspective, let us know, and we
will keep you informed as the project progresses.
 Other news includes continued monitoring of the state of the
North Carolina State Health Plan that was the focus of the
August Campus Community Forum with no new developments
to date. In addition, the Dec. 16 deadline for nominations for
the Howes Award is fast approaching. Send your nomination of
a retired faculty member for the Jonathan Howes award in
now!
 As 2020 approaches, we look forward to exciting programs and
activities with RFA. Contact us at dfalvo@email.unc.edu or
contact any of our Executive Committee members with ideas
you may have for RFA. In the meantime, wishing you a peaceful
and safe holiday season.

                                       — Donna Falvo

New program on public discourse
spurs a debate in Faculty Council

The first two meetings of the Faculty Council this academic year
addressed the Program on Public Discourse, a proposed
program of study that under the direction of former Chancellor
Carol Folt was named the Center for American Values and Civil
Discourse. The program, under the College of Arts and
Sciences, would seek to support any course that incorporates
structured advocacy, argumentation or debate. Due to concern
over lack of transparency surrounding the development of the
program, as well as the potential influence of outside sources of
funding by conservative organizations, a resolution to delay
implementation of the proposal was submitted at the
September meeting by history  professor Jay Smith. In a vote at
its Oct. 11 meeting, the Faculty Council defeated  the resolution.
The Oct. 11 meeting also included presentation of the Phillip
and Ruth Hettleman Prizes for Artistic and Scholarly
achievement and a brief presentation of the University’s new
strategic plan. The November meeting of the Faculty Council
included reports from two national surveys: the first being the
2018 survey of universities and colleges throughout the U.S by
the Collaborative on Academic Careers in Higher Education
(COACHE), and the second the American Association of
University Campus Climate Survey on Sexual Assault and
Sexual Misconduct, which was administered to students
throughout the country. A third agenda item at the Nov. 8
meeting was a report from faculty who traveled on the
reinstated Tar Heel Bus tour in September.
Click here for  more detailed information on Faculty Council
meetings.
 

Wanted: nominees for Howes Award
Nominees are now being sought for the Jonathan B.
Howes Lifetime Achievement Award, which is
intended to recognize a retired faculty member of the
University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill whose
professional contributions throughout his or her career
emulate the life and work of Jonathan Howes. Click here to
access the nomination form.   The award is open to any
faculty member retired from UNC-Chapel Hill whose
service and achievements, both within the University and
beyond in the wider community, have consistently
exceeded the professional expectations for faculty, and has
been recognized by faculty and administrative colleagues
for his or her judgment, ethical values and courage in the
pursuit of worthy goals.
The deadline for submitting nominations is 5 p.m.
Monday, Dec. 16, 2019

Fall color was late in arriving this year, but when it did, it added to
the pleasure of a campus bicycle trip on Nov. 15.

(Photo by Johnny Andrews/UNC-Chapel Hill)

AAUP, meeting in Chapel Hill, hears
warnings about influence of money

By Sherryl Kleinman
Fifty professors from across the state gathered in Chapel Hill
Oct. 4-5 to hear speakers warn of the influence of money in
shaping university programs and stress the need for shared
governance in academia.
The professors had gathered for the annual meeting of the
North Carolina branch of the American Association of
University Professors (AAUP).
AAUP National President Rudy Fichtenbaum, in his keynote
address, told the group that faculty need to recognize those
threats to academic freedom and act in solidarity against them.
Another speaker, Jasmine Banks, director of the nonprofit
UnKoch My Campus, warned of the potential that organizations
such as the Koch Foundation could have on the shaping and
direction of programs and other initiatives taken by
universities. UNC-Chapel Hill is no exception:
https://www.dailytarheel.com/article/2019/10/aaup-unkoch-
1007.
A discussion on salary campaigns at North Carolina campuses
included presentations by faculty from Appalachian State and
Elon University who spoke about their efforts to increase
salaries for faculty.
New state officers elected at the conference were  Michael
Behrent, Appalachian State, president; Michael Frierson, UNC-
Greensboro, vice president; Chet Dilday, Fayetteville State,
treasurer; and Richie Zweigenhaft, Guilford College, secretary.
The officers of the UNC-CH chapter include president, Michael
Palm (communication); vice president, Jay Smith (history); and
secretary-treasurer, Karen Booth (women’s and gender
studies). Chapter meetings are open to non-members.
The American Association of University Professors (AAUP) is
an organization of faculty and other academic professionals
that focuses on advancing academic freedom and shared
governance as well as maintaining the quality and standards of
higher education.
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